

Lee Brigg Infant & Nursery School

Executive Headteacher: Miss Sarah Gordon Head of School: Miss Laurabeth Kilkenny Chair of Governors: Mr Andrew Emms

Lee Brigg, Altofts, Wakefield WF6 2LN Telephone: 01924 893829 www.leebrigg.wakefield.sch.uk Email: sgordon@watertonacademytrust.org

lkilkenny@watertonacademytrust.org

Friday 26th February, 2021.

Dear Parents and Carers,

Firstly, I would like to thank our staff, parents, carers and pupils for their determination, resilience and patience shown during the most recent period of blended learning. It has truly been a team effort and we have a fantastic team at Lee Brigg!

As you are aware, the government has announced that schools should fully reopen from **Monday 8th March 2021** and the staff at Lee Brigg Infant & Nursery School are excited to welcome all of our children back to school!

The Government has confirmed that attendance will be mandatory (all pupils will be expected to attend); our usual policies will apply, meaning that we will be recording attendance and following up on any absences. Please be assured that we will look to reassure and support families wherever there is a need.

If you have received clinical or public health advice that your children should remain at home, please inform school and continue to follow this guidance.

Timings - The School Day

We will be returning to our timetable for **all** classes, however we will ensure that our external doors are opened slightly earlier in order to reduce both the number of adults on site at any one time, and to relieve congestion at busy times of the day. Please ensure your child arrives to school in full school uniform, and those in main school bring their book bag and PE kit.

Class	Start	Finish
Nursery (Tiger Cubs)	Morning Session 8:30am	Morning Session 11:30am
	Afternoon Session 11:30am	Afternoon Session 3:30pm
Reception (Tigers HT/LT/KG)	8:50am	3:15pm
Year 1 (Leopards)	8:50am	3:15pm
Year 1 / 2 (Jaguars)	8:50am	3:15pm
Year 2 (Panthers)	8:50am	3:15pm

We would request that you please do not congregate on site or outside the school gates in order to avoid congestion and mitigate mixing of 'bubbles.' Please continue to observe government social distancing guidance in place. We would ask that adults please wear a face covering when on site where possible.

Lunchtimes

We will be offering the usual lunchtime menu (including hot lunch option).

We will continue to keep in touch if there are any updates to our plans or if we need to make changes due to new or updated government advice. Please visit our school website www.leebrigg.wakefield.sch.uk and the Waterton Academy Trust website, www.watertonacademytrust.org for updates and further information. Please do not hesitate to get in touch(leebriggadmin@watertonacademytrust.org) if you have any queries or questions.

Yours sincerely, Miss S Gordon - **Executive Headteacher**













Designated Safeguarding Lead: Miss S Gordon - Deputy DSL: Miss L Kilkenny - Safeguarding Governor: Mr A Emms If you are worried a child is at risk of harm please contact either of the above or **Social Care Direct on 01924 303456.**